
 

January 22, 2020 
 
 
Senator Ben Cardin 
U.S. Senate 
509 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senator Cardin: 
 

On behalf of the Coalition for Energy Efficient Jobs & Investment, thank you for 
including an extension of the Section 179D deduction for energy efficient commercial buildings 
in H.R. 1865.  This retrospective and prospective extension ensures the continued availability of 
an important incentive that helps drive economic and employment growth through energy 
savings.     

 
Our organizations and companies represent a broad spectrum of the U.S. economy.  They 

include real estate, manufacturing, architecture, contracting, engineering, building services, 
financing, labor, education, environmental and energy efficiency advocates.  We represent many 
small businesses that drive and sustain American job growth.   

 
Extension of the Section 179D deduction will continue to incentivize building owners to 

leverage billions of dollars in private capital to introduce energy efficient enhancements in 
thousands of commercial and larger multifamily buildings, helping to create and preserve jobs in 
the industries listed above and resulting in critical energy savings.   

 
We greatly appreciate your leadership to ensure continued access to this important 

incentive.  We are also grateful for Ron Storhaug’s interest and hard work on this issue.  The 
Coalition hopes to work with you in 2020 to evaluate ways to enhance the Section 179D 
deduction to ensure that it continues to be an engine of growth for our economy and a tool to 
further energy savings.  Additionally, to help provide certainty for the organizations and 
companies that utilize the Section 179D deduction, the Coalition encourages Congress to make 
Section 179D permanent.  Doing so would encourage additional investment in energy efficient 
improvements by providing organizations and companies with the planning certainty they have 
lacked from previous lapses and short-term extensions, maximizing the benefits of the incentive.    

 
Thank you again for including an extension of Section 179D in H.R. 1865.  We look 

forward to working with you to enhance and make permanent Section 179D in 2020.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
2G Energy, Inc. 
ABM Energy 
Air Conditioning Contractors of America 
Alliance to Save Energy 
Alliantgroup, LLC 

Ameresco 
American Council of Engineering 
Companies 
American Institute of Architects 
Associated General Contractors of America 



 

BLUE Energy Group 
Building Owners and Managers Association 
(BOMA) International 
Business Council for Sustainable Energy 
CCIM Institute 
Citizens for Responsible Energy Solutions 
Clean Energy Economy Minnesota 
Combined Heat and Power Alliance 
Concord Energy Strategies 
Consolidated Edison Solutions 
Daikin US Corporation 
E2 (Environmental Entrepreneurs) 
Energy Systems Group 
Energy Tax Savers, Inc. 
ENGIE Services U.S.   
Engineered Tax Services (ETS) 
Entegrity 
Independent Electrical Contractors 
Institute of Real Estate Management 
Insulation Contractors Association of 
America 
Johnson Controls, Inc. 
Lexicon Lighting Technologies 
LightPro Software, LLC 
LuNex Lighting 
Metrus Energy 
Micromega Systems, Inc. 
National Apartment Association 
National Association of College and 
University Business Officers (NACUBO) 
National Association of Electrical 
Distributors 
National Association of Energy Service 
Companies (NAESCO) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Association of REALTORS® 
National Association of State Energy 
Officials (NASEO) 
National Electrical Manufacturers 
Association (NEMA) 
National Leased Housing Association 
National Multifamily Housing Council 
Plumbing-Heating-Cooling Contractors—
National Association 
Sheet Metal and Air Conditioning 
Contractors’ National Association 
(SMACNA) 
Silicon Valley Leadership Group 
Smardt Chillers, Inc. 
Solar Turbines 
Sustainable Performance Solutions LLC 
U.S. Green Building Council 
 


